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(tentative translation)

Letter of Protest
May 18, 2024

H.E. Rahm Emanuel
Ambassador Extraordinary and Plenipotentiary
Embassy of the United States in Japan

Dear Mr. President,

Your Excellency,

Today, we received reports detailing that the United States of America carried out a
subcritical nuclear test on May 14, 2024 at a nuclear testing site in the state of Nevada.

The subcritical nuclear test was conducted at a time when the international tension is
intensifying, what with the prolonged Ukraine Crisis and deteriorating situation in the
Middle East. This is a dangerous course of action that could foment a nuclear arms race
and is a flagrant disregard of the ardent wishes of the atomic bomb survivors and all of
the people around the world who aspire for peace. This is utterly unacceptable.

On behalf of the National Council of Japan Nuclear Free Local Authorities, I hereby
strongly protest against this latest nuclear test and urge that you henceforth cease all
nuclear testing for the maintenance and development of nuclear weapons.

We ask President Baden to remember the reaffirmation he made that “a nuclear war
cannot be won and must never be fought” in the G7 Leaders’ Hiroshima Vision on
Nuclear Disarmament, an outcome document at the last year’s G7 Hiroshima Summit.
Furthermore, we strongly urge the President to earnestly take the atomic-bombed cities
and the feelings of international society into consideration, and to demonstrate
leadership that will lead to a world without nuclear weapons.

In regards to the latest subcritical test, on behalf of the citizens of Nagasaki, one of
the places that suffered from an atomic bombing, we ask that you deliver the
enclosed letter addressed to the President as soon as possible to the government of
the United States of America.

Yours sincerely,

SUZUKI Shiro
President
National Council of Japan Nuclear Free Local Authorities
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